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JANUARY NEWSLETTER
Our vision for Auchnagatt School is a secure, happy place to learn where everyone is encouraged to take pride in themselves, those around them and their work and where everyone’s efforts are valued and celebrated.

Dear Parents/Carers



I hope you all enjoyed the festive season and managed to find time to recharge your batteries.
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Literacy Week
We have started the term with our whole school literacy week.  The children are working in pairs to share their favourite book and take part in some paired reading as well as working in their co-operative groups to write a story of their own.  In their groups the children are using a story map approach to build up their plan, they will be supported to identify and use nouns, verbs and adjectives to build their story and add detail.  Each pupil in the group will have a role to play and the groups will use the Book Creator app on the ipads to present their work on Friday.
Paired reading is a supportive, research-based fluency strategy used with readers to improve confidence and fluency, it can be used with any book, taking turns reading by sentence, paragraph, page or chapter.  This approach can be used at home with pupils’ reading books or when reading for pleasure to develop confidence and a love of reading. The children have all been given a bookmark with question prompts to use when paired reading, attached is a parent information leaflet and the link below gives a short introduction to paired reading: 
https://youtu.be/kkCqhzkp9s0
Class Topics

P1 and P2 – 4 – Buildings and Constructions 

P5 – 7 – Energy
If you have any information or expertise on either of these topics which you would be willing to share please get in touch with the appropriate class teacher.

Visiting Specialists for Term 3
Mrs D O’Sullivan-Lynch – French – Monday

Mr D Park – Music – Tuesday

Mr P Ralph – Expressive Arts – Wednesday

Jazzamatazz
P2 – 4 and P5 – 7 classes start the Jazzamatazz programme of workshops this week.  Jazzamatazz is a 12 week music programme funded by the Youth Music Initiative (YMI) and delivered by saxophonist Mike Brogan, you can find out more about Mike here:

http://www.mikebroganmusic.com/about/4586094071
SSPCA

On Monday 15th January Jackie from the SSPCA will visit the school to work with all the classes.  P1s will receive a short presentation on the work of the SSPCA, in addition to this the P2 - 4 and P5 – 7 classes will take part in an interactive workshop entitled Pet Patrol.  
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Burns Lunch
This year we will have our annual Burns Lunch on Thursday 25th January.  Once again Mr Norman Cunningham has very kindly agreed to pipe in the haggis and the P6 and 7 pupils will give the Address to the Haggis.  It would be great if pupils could wear something tartan on the day to add to the occasion.  To help with catering you will receive a separate note asking your child to choose their lunch for the day.
Poetry Competition

Pupils were given out their Doric or Scots poems on Monday 8th January to learn for our annual poetry recitation competition.  These will be judged on Monday 22nd January by teaching and support staff who will choose the best 2 performers from each year group to go forward to the final.  The finalists will be judged by myself and Mrs Roseline Smith on Wednesday 24th January.  The winners will recite their poems at 11am on Friday 26th January at the Community Café.  Yeargroup winners will also have the opportunity to compete in the Strichen Festival on Saturday 19th May.
Community Café

Our next Community Café takes place on Friday 26th January at the usual time of 10am – 11.30am, winners of the Poetry Competition will recite their poems at approximately 11am.

The February Café will be on Friday 23rd.  

*Please note there will be no Café in March as we are on holiday on Friday 30th March*

Book of Deer Dig Documentary

Last session the current P5 – 7 class went on a trip to Aden Park to take part in an archaeological dig organised by The Book of Deer Project.  This was part of a wider project incorporating archaeological digs in a number of sites in Aden Park and Deer Abbey.  The pupils thoroughly enjoyed their day learning about archaeology, the history of the local area and taking part in a live archaeological dig.  Derek Jennings who organised the dig has been in touch to let us know that the Book of Deer Dig in the summer in Deer Abbey has been turned into a documentary “The Lost Monastery of Deer” which will be shown on BBC Alba Wednesday the 10th of January at 9.00pm repeated 15th January 10.30pm then on BBC I Player for 30 days.  Some of the children may be interested in this, particularly those who were involved in the Aden dig.
School Council

The next meeting of the School Council is on Tuesday 30th January at 7.30pm in the school staffroom.
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Skiing Competition

This year Amber and Sacha and Jack and Harry will represent Auchnagatt in the Scottish Schools Snow Association Competition.  They will be competing against teams from all over Scotland, each pupil will take part in 2 timed runs and the best 3 times will be combined to give their overall score.  Good Luck to all of you!
Student
Later in this term we will be joined by MA4 student Miss Rhiannon Davidson who will be working mainly in the P1 class.
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Winter Weather

Children will be outside at break time and lunchtimes unless the weather is severe, there are also times when children are outside as part of their learning.  Please ensure pupils come to school in appropriate clothing and footwear.

Headlice

Head Lice are a common problem in school aged children. They can’t be prevented, but regular checking ensures early detection and treatment if necessary. Parents and carers should check their children’s head once a week during hair washing. You need your usual shampoo, conditioner, and a detection comb – ask your local pharmacist to recommend a suitable one. Remember that you are looking for living moving lice, the only evidence that your child is infected.

If you find a living louse, ask your local pharmacist, school nurse, health visitor or GP for advice regarding treatment

Diary Dates
	Mon 8 Jan
	Start of Spring Term

	Fri 26 Jan
	Community Café – Doric Poetry Recitation

	Tues 30 Jan
	School Council 7.30pm

	Fri 9 Feb
	Holiday

	Mon 12 Feb
	Holiday

	Tues 13 Feb
	In Service Day

	Wed 14 Feb
	In Service Day

	Fri 16 Feb
	Numeracy jotters home – returned Mon 19 Feb

	Fri 23 Feb
	Community Cafe

	Tues 6 Mar
	Tempest Class photo

Childsmile fluoride varnish pm

	Fri 9 March
	French Jotters home – returned Mon 12 Mar

	Fri 23 Mar
	Reports issued to parents

	Wed 28 Mar
	Open afternoon and Parents evening

	Fri 30 Mar 
	Holiday

	Mon 16 April
	Start of Summer Term


Yours sincerely
Jill Thomson

Head Teacher                                       
